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March 3, 2017 

Transmitted by E-mail to: 

The United States Department of Justice 
The City of Portland 
The Community Oversight Advisory Board (COAB) 
 
Re: Compliance Report for 1st and 2nd Quarters of 2016 

Dear U.S. Department of Justice, City of Portland, and COAB: 

On behalf of Rosenbaum & Watson, LLP and the entire Compliance Officer and Community Liaison 
(COCL) team, we are pleased to submit the attached Compliance Report of the Compliance Officer and 
Community Liaison, pursuant to paragraphs 162 and 163 of the Settlement Agreement, Case No. 3:12-cv-
02265-SI, filed 12/17/12 between the United States Department of Justice and the City of Portland, 
Oregon.  

The draft report was revised based on comments from the COAB, DOJ, AMAC and community 
members.  We thank them for taking the time to review and improve the report. Due to the 60-day COAB 
hiatus and weather-related meeting cancellations, we were delayed in gathering the formal 
recommendations of the COAB, and therefore the finalization of our report. A copy of this report will be 
posted on the COCL’s website, www.cocl-coab.org and sent to our email updates list.  

Sincerely, 

 

Dennis P. Rosenbaum, PhD    Amy Watson, PhD 
For Rosenbaum & Watson, LLP 
Compliance Officer and Community Liaison 
Portland, Oregon 


